
From: Morris, Steve
To: Watson, Dale <dwatson@aging.sc.gov>

Date: 2/14/2017 3:08:49 PM
Subject: FW: Durable POA

Does he have what he needed?

Steve Morris
Executive Director
Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervias St. Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
(803) 734-9910
smorris@aging.sc.gov

From: mark Smith [mailto:mark@mcalister-smith.com]
Sent: Monday, February 13, 2017 12:27 PM
To: Watson, Dale <dwatson@aging.sc.gov>
Cc: Dickinson, Gerry <gdickinson@aging.sc.gov>; Morris, Steve <smorris@aging.sc.gov>
Subject: Durable POA

Hey Dale,

I hope you had a great week-end. I wanted to circle back up with you to
see if you were able to secure an executive summary or further
explanation of the changes that went into effect on 1/1/2017 to Durable
Power of Attorney that we discussed with the group at the January AAA
Meeting in Columbia. I appreciate anything that you are able to share
regarding this matter at this point.

Thank you for all you do and for just being such an awesome person! You 
are appreciated for sure, keep up the great work.

Best,
Mark Smith
SC Advisory Council on Aging Chairman
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